

National District Attorneys Association 1400 Crystal Drive, Suite 330 Arlington, VA 22202 www.ndaa.org

May 13, 2019

Mr. Phil Keith Director Office of Community Oriented Policing Services United States Department of Justice 145 N Street, NE Washington, DC 20530

Dear Director Keith:

The National District Attorneys Association (NDAA) is committed to collaborating with MovementForward, Inc., and its One Congregation One Precinct (OneCOP) initiative. I write today in support of OneCOP's application to your recently released grant proposal solicitation.

Our organization, the oldest and largest association of prosecutors around the country with over 5,000 is committed to supporting prosecutors and their engagement with their local communities across the United States. If the OneCOP grant application is successful and receives funding from your agency, we will continue to assist and collaborate with MovementForward to offer the initiative to our nationwide network.

Our commitment to the OneCOP initiative may include delivering subject-matter expertise, counsel and coordination through participation in joint events, co-hosting meetings or trainings or providing advice and technical assistance to the initiative and prosecutors around the country looking to enhance their community engagement initiatives. We are also able to assist in the production of educational materials for prosecutors and their communities in coordination with the OneCop initiative, as well as provide the information through webinars and other platforms.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide support for this important effort. Please reach out directly should you require additional information.

Sincerely,

Nelson O. Bunn, Jr.

Nelson O. Burn. Jr.

Executive Director